Dover Heights Precinct Minutes

 Held at Kesser Torah (Yeshiva) College, Blake St, Dover Heights on 
8th August 2005

Apologies:
Nicole Stevens (Council), John Lewis

Attendance: Crs Muscat (Mayor), Betts and Kay, and Geoff Reinhart (Council) and as per attendance sheet 

Michael Lewis: Meeting Chairman and Secretary
Meeting commenced at 7:35pm.

Acceptance of Previous Minutes
Moved Robert Harvey, seconded Valerie Saffer. Carried

The Agenda, was advanced, bringing forward, New Year’s Eve presentation by Peter Muscat.


Michael Lewis: Welcomed attendees.

New Years Eve
Peter Muscat:
Recapped on previous years.

Plans for this year. Safety committee/police have set up plan for the council. Controlled Activity at Dudley Page – Family event –alcohol free – children’s activities.
Large event at Bondi Beach – 15,000 people which will pay for all NYE’s activities in Waverley.
There were reservations about use of the sand at Bondi – 2 or 3 options which will include off-sand activities.

“Loose” plans.

Xmas at Bondi – alcohol allowed in pavilion – not on beach – family oriented.
NYE large function.

First started – got money from State Govt – still subsidised.
No alcohol at Dover Heights – security 

Robert Harvey
Caffyn Park in past well behaved – should be taken into consideration.

There will be extra resources – keep all under control – advertise extra security.

Tifa Abram: how do you stop alcohol – drivers.
PM: Security will cover this 
Advertising of function security. Full comprehensive plan security – function supervision. Full clean up.

Thanked precinct for sending reps to meetings – fosters better understanding

Geoff Reinhart delivered a presentation on NYE at Dudley Page
Not “set in stone” yet.

Will further discuss nature of managed event at DP.
Hope council can sign off on a package – all events

Possible on alcohol-free / limited 

A resident: Should be able to have a few drinks,

Ron Nothman: Met with promoter of Bondi Beach event.
Appears to have a lot of expertise in running these events.

Dudley Page has legal issue. “No alcohol sign” legal problem

Fencing park allows police to enforce no alcohol entry

Allows “deputised” people within zone

Fence is still a “grey area” 1200mm high fence – pool fence height – creates legal fence 
Promoter wanted fence in front of view area – use lower middle tier.
Promoted as family event – deters less desirable elements from coming

On reserve – eg “quieter children oriented rides – not “hyping up rides”

Alcohol free? Discussion 
Is a secured event – at promoter’s expense – including full cleanup by sunrise.
Not allowing alcohol – from outside – sold from within in plastic cups.
Many more toilets and security.
Stalls selling food and trinkets.

Within fenced off zone – proposed a small entry fee $10 individual / $25 per family to help cover night’s costs which are high. Professionally managed and cleaned up.

Purchase of ticket gives you a bangle with alcohol purchase right – not for under 18s.

Caffyn Reserve – not yet discussed – but will be.

What does promoter get?
RN: Entry and sale of alcohol

Geoff Reinhart.
Promoter has been working with council over 10 years.
Makes money from Bondi Beach NYE. – which finances other events. No alcohol campaign – not govt subsidised 

Tracey Isacowitz:
How early in day – policing – early alcohol?

Fencing etc will start early.
Steven Shein: Police were present last year.

RN: Fence clears up legal aspects and makes policing unambiguous – extra lighting.
R Harvey – Caffyn Park - council has not had to concern itself with it in past – “esky” people may head off to Caffyn if turned away from DP.

Previous years there has been a single no alcohol sign and subsequent cleanup ”tip” for DP

RN: push promoter to fence off Caffyn? Will it need subsidy to fence? Should it be alcohol free or fenced off? /

RH not keen on fence - laws
RN grey area

RH: as minimum – security at Caffyn – police – guards – new dynamic for first time.



GR: The “Problem Causers” probably don’t know about Caffyn Park. 
Need to look further.

Michael Finkelstein – Won’t people then use pavements – if not in fenced off area
RN: Publicity will deter.

MF: What about traffic changes – one-way Portland – avoiding gridlock
GR: Put it to traffic committee.


Michael Lewis weighed up local access vs controlled event.

RN summed up list of problems.
RN buses at end also

John Ingster: Will police have enough resources to take away arrested people?
RN: police try not to arrest – ties up 2 police, truck etc
Police pulled up “badly behaveds” and “detained” until less drunk and rowdy.


Geoff Reinhart: Trees presentation

Hugh Bamford Reserve and Tree Management Plan

Questions:
Michael Finkelstein Street trees – Portland would be happy to grow prunable tree – but fear
being prevented from trimming – need 

GR: There are some answers in policy document. What are best trees to plant in areas – which includes views?

MF: people don’t trust individual actions – may keep to a proper policy

GR: would need to work out with consultation, - policy position against pruning trees.
Woollahra and Mosman do allow some pruning of trees.

Land and Environment Court: – view sharing. Now allowed – still “severe”.

ML: quoted “sleeping beauty thicket” in a section of Military Rd, with roadside coastal views – Trees planted in past – no maintenance – grown out of control.
GR: “juggling act”

A resident: People hesitant to plant in case tree grows hugely. Encourage people to grow appropriate trees.

Tree preservation order: tree defined as 4m high trunk 1 m above ground and more than 1 feet diameter.


Boats in Portland St
Cr Betts: as a result of Woollahra changes – boats are being parked along Portland St

Paul Wilmot: in past discussed.

Cr Betts – what about restrictions on one side – 

Cr Kay Woollahra have a 2 hour period within which vehicles may park for only 1 hour out of the 2 hours for one day per week.




Motion:
Waverley use the procedure followed by Woollahra in O’Sullivan Rd and Newcastle St to restrict parking for a period of one hour within a period of 2 hours – from 11:am to 1pm, on Wednesdays .on the eastern (park) side of Portland St adjacent to Dudley Page reserve for a trial period of 6 months.

Moved RN, Seconded: Stephen Shein
For 6 - Against 1
Carried 

Dover Heights Bowling Club site
One of “homes” has been turned into B and B – illegally – retrospectively – now application.

Valerie Saffer – not making noise. 

Cr Betts: issues with developer – endlessly breaks rules. Fear that development for one house will be used as a precedent – turn Sepp 5 development into a hotel. 2a residential zoning.


Green’s Policies on Swimming Pools
Cr Betts explained how the Greens and Labor had already promoted a policy restricting the filling of new and changed pools.

General Business
Traffic
James Baruch: Gets overtaken at 50kph along Military Rd – Wants speed bumps.
Meeting was strongly against any more traffic devices.
Cr Betts: A traffic plan was discussed and implemented several years ago.
ML: Humps noisy for residents

Other residents complained about the Council’s rangers booking people for parking half on
and half off the curb in Military Road.

Dover Heights School
Cr Kay detailed some of the plans already discussed to handle the traffic to be produced by
A high school for over 1000 pupils.
A concrete blister will be placed on the middle of Hardy St to stop cars turning across the road
and the crossing point will be moved closer to the middle of the Hardy St frontage. Bus bays will be placed on the western (school) side.
Many key questions still unanswered. Eg where will the 15/17 buses per session come from?
Waverley already has insufficient buses. What routes will the buses and the drop-off traffic follow?

DA Rep
Jackie Finkelstein volunteered to become a DA rep. Her details were forwarded to Nicole Stevenson.

AGM:

Cr Sally Betts took chair. Convenor’s Report tabled.

John Lewis – elected as Convenor
Michael lewis – elected as Secretary

Chairs of subcommittees unchanged.
Meeting closed at 9:50 pm
Next meeting Mon 14th November 2005
Traffic Committee Extracts and Correspondence

WTC-0508.L8
Portland Street, Dover Heights – Boats and Trailer Parking (A02/0637)
Cr. Kay raised this matter on behalf of the Dover Heights Precinct Committee.
The Dover Heights Precinct Committee recently passed a motion that a one hour in two hour parking restriction be implemented on a single weekday, similar to restrictions implemented in O’Sullivan Road, Woollahra, on the eastern side of Portland Street between Lancaster Road and the south west corner of Dudley Page Reserve to prevent boats and trailers being parked at this location.
DECISION: That the matter be deferred to the Committee’s September 2005 meeting to allow Council officers to prepare a report on the proposal.

WTC-0509.V2
Portland Street, Dover Heights – Boat Parking & Bus Zone (A03/0798) 
Report dated 30 August 2005 from the Manager, Technical Services.
DECISION: That: 
1. A 30m “Bus Zone” be installed on the eastern side of Portland Street, beginning 8m to the north of the property line of 2 Portland Street and extending north along Dudley Page Reserve.
2. No action be taken to install parking restrictions aimed at preventing boat parking on Portland Street.
Division:
For the Decision: Mr. Joannides, A. Sgt. Mihos and Ms. Watson.
Against the Decision: Mr. Neeson.
Mr. Neeson asked that it be recorded in the minutes that he is opposed to the boats being parked in Portland Street. 
Mr. Neeson voted against Clause 2 of the decision. 
The Committee expressed concern that the installation of parking restrictions in Portland Street would only result in the boats being relocated outside residences in other streets.

WTC-0510.A3.2
Portland Street, Dover Heights – Boat Parking & Bus Zone (A03/0798) 
This matter was last considered by the Committee at its meeting held on 8 September 2005. At that meeting the Committee decided that a 30m “bus zone” be installed on the eastern side of Portland Street and that no action be taken to install parking restrictions aimed at preventing boat parking on Portland Street. 
Cr. Clayton asked for more information regarding the rational behind the Committee’s decision. The Committee briefed Cr. Clayton responding that it was Council’s belief that the installation of parking restrictions along Portland Street would only result in boats being relocated outside residences in other streets. 
DECISION: That this information be received and noted.

WTC-0508.L1
Military Road, North Bondi and Dover Heights – Footway Parking (A03/0506)
This matter was raised as a Late Item at the request of the Mayor. The Mayor recently met with a number of residents of Military Road to discuss the fining of vehicles parked on footpaths along the street.
DECISION: That: 
1. The matter be deferred to allow Sydney Buses to provide information on their proposal to introduce high capacity buses on the Military Road route.
2. The Committee reasserts that the Australian Road Rules do not provide for the parking of vehicles on footpaths.
3. The RTA be requested to provide a copy of the Leichhardt Footway Parking Trial for the consideration of the Committee as soon as the report is available.
Three residents of Military Road addressed the Committee.

WTC-0509.A3.1
Military Road, North Bondi and Dover Heights – Footway Parking (A03/0506) 
This matter was last considered by the Committee at its meeting held on 11 August 2005. At that meeting the Committee decided to defer the matter to allow Sydney Buses to provide information on their proposal to introduce high capacity buses on the Military Road route. The Committee also reasserted that the Australian Road Rules do not provide for the parking of vehicles on footpaths, and requested a copy of the Leichhardt Footway Parking Trial from the RTA.
Subsequently, a ‘save and except’ for this item was submitted to the General Manager by Crs. Betts and Kay in accordance with Council guidelines. The matter will now be considered by the Community, Housing, Environmental Services & Public Works Committee at its meeting scheduled to be held on 6 September 2005.
DECISION: That this information be received and noted

WTC-0510.V3 
Gilbert Street, Dover Heights – Rumble Bars and Resident Surveys (A03/0672) 
Report dated 30 September 2005 from the Manager, Technical Services.
DECISION: That:
1. Four rumble bars be installed at 1m spacing along the centreline of Gilbert Street, immediately south of Victory Street.
2. Surveys be distributed to residents of Gilbert Street proposing various forms of traffic and speed control.

Email sent to Dan Joannides Manager, Technical Services and copied to Cr S Betts and Cr T Kay

Michael Lewis
Dover Heights Precinct
91 Military Rd
Dover Heights
NSW 2030
0419 627 899

Dear Dan,

I received the latest traffic committee report today and read the
items on:

1. Portland St boat parking - where I find the response of the
committee odd, but predictable.

2. Gilbert St (between Dover Rd and Victory St).
This latter was accompanied by a report signed by Stephen Brown whom I assume is a "traffic engineer" from your department.

I found 2 aspects of the report objectionable.

The first was the frequent use of the term "rat run" to derogatorily 
describe a traffic route not used by the author of the report. In this case a major route used by residents and other stakeholders - the only route, from North Bondi - at the bottom of the hill - to the Schools in Dover Heights and the major route used by Dover Heights residents, living south of Dover Rd to get down to Rose Bay and on to other New South Head destinations.

"Rat Run" says a lot about its user and nothing FACTUAL about its application!

The second was equally illuminating (as illustrated lately with respect to the City Tunnel). The "expert" was proposing a survey on a major traffic route, which completely ignored the users of the route - surveying only those few people who actually live on the last little bit of it. He was proposing to ask the wrong questions of the wrong people!

I don't deny that the use of this section of Gilbert St needs care but before any changes to road usage are even considered, the matter needs to be looked at from ALL points of view.


Regards,
Michael Lewis

PAGE  

